
 

              

 

 

                                                          

CCAG NEWS LETTER  September 11th, 2013 Edition 
 

Clark County Artist Guild Meeting Wednesday, September 11th 

At Total Wine and More 730 S. Rampart Blvd.  6:00 pm 

 

Mission Statement: 

The Clark County Artists Guild is a non-profit organization that supports the visual arts through exhibition and 

educational classes.  Workshops are offered by our teachers to inspire, create and educate seniors, adults and 

children within the community. 

 

CLARK COUNTY ARTISTS GUILD UPDATE: 

The Liability License that the CCAG carries is only valid for ñCCAG Sponsored Showsò and is not valid for any 

other shows you may participate in. 

 

CCAG badges are available for $10.00 order a badge at the General Meeting  

or contact: Ernesto Chavez 395-0598 to order your badge. 

 

The September Challenge theme will be ñ Harvestñ. 

Bring in your new artwork to participate in the challenge theme and for everyone to enjoy. 

 

Congratulations to Barbara Sullivan for winning the August Theme ñSummer Nightsò. 

 

If you have recently won an award, or have a featured show or event, please let us know of your success so that we 

can share it with others.  

 

 

 

NEW MEMBERS: 

We want to acknowledge and welcome the following new members: 

 

Tami Baron, Cindy Fass, Robert Shield, Christian Helvie, Mandy Woods, James Lake! 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

IN CASE YOU MISSED IT!  

 

Mary Shaw was the program speaker for the last member meeting.  Mary has lived in Las Vegas since 

1964 and is a Signature member of the Las Vegas Watercolor Society.  During her presentation, she 
demonstrated ǘƘŜ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜ ƻŦ άGRISAILLEέΣ όǇǊƻƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ ŀǎ άƎǊŜŜ-Ȋŀƛέύ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜǎ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƘŀŘŜǎ ƻŦ 
gray.  This technique applies to all types of painting, including watercolor, oil and acrylic.  A grisaille painting can 
be made for its own sake or as an underpainting for oil, in preparation for glazing with color over the greys.  This 
is an educational opportunity for all painters in the group.  Mary provided several examples of paintings from 
well-known artists who use the technique.  In addition, she worked on a painting, filling in some of the shadow 
area with grey and blues for the members and then fielded some questions from members.  Mary projected a 
very friendly and informative presence, and we thank her again for her contributions.  Mary is quite a painter in 
her own work, and here are some examples for you to enjoy. 

 

 

           Banana Tree 

 

 

 

Fruit Bowl and Jars 

 

 

 

Add Your Art to the Clark County Artists Guild Website  

E-mail ccartistsguild@gmail.com 

Images need to be in Jpeg format no bigger than 1024 x 1024 pixels 

Any questions?  Contact Matthew Lucero at the above e-mail address 

 

 

mailto:ccartistsguild@gmail.com


 

 

GUEST SPEAKER 

 

In place of a particular program speaker, guild members who participated in the field trip to Tropic, UT will 
provide a special presentation consisting of pictures, sketches and artwork created from the field trip.  Be 
prepared for a fun filled evening from the experiences enjoyed by our artists.  We will also discuss future field 
trips and how you can prepare to join us.   

 

Message from the President: 

 

 August was an exciting month.  We have new talented artists joining the guild ς excellent painters, glass 
blowers, painters and photographers.  We also had our first out-of-town field trip.  Travelling to Tropic, Utah as 
our home base, both painters and photographers braved the cooler temperatures, a bit of rain and hiked a bit in 
Escalante and Bryce Canyon.  It was really special to interact with fellow artists outside of our normal meetings.  
We ate meals together, we hiked, we photographed, painted, sketched, laughed, explored and certainly ate too 
ƳǳŎƘ ŦƻƻŘΗ  ²Ŝ ŜǾŜƴ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƎǳŜǎǘ ƴŀƳŜŘ ½Ŝǳǎ όWŀƴΩǎ ŘƻƎύΣ ǿƘƻ ǿŀǎ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ƻŦ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ.  Fresh 
mountain air does the body and spirit a lot of good, especially when enjoyed with friends. 

 For me this was a learning experience.  I watched as other artists composed their images.  We visited gift 
shops and gathered new ideas for how to present our artwork.  I watched how the painters focused on their 
sketches and choice of subjects for composition.  We exchanged ideas regarding technology, filters and lenses.  
We studied the rain patterns and noted that the clouds were minimal in the early morning hours.  If you were not 
able to participate in this outing, you will have more opportunities.  I highly recommend the field trips.  Cant wait 
for the next one! 

 
 

UPCOMING SHOW OPPORTUNITIES 

 

.ƻō .ŀǊƪŜǊΩǎ ¢ƘƛǊŘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ ²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ !Ǌǘ {Ƙƻǿ  (Bob Rudd Center in Pahrump) Oct 4,5,6. 

 Entry Fee:  $15 for first entry, $10 for next entry (max 4 entries) 

 Awards:  Best of Show - ϷмрлΦ  tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ tƛŎƪ - $100.  First Place in each category $25. 

 Categories:  Two-dimensional art (paintings and photography). 

 Contact:  Doris Smith  775-537-6136  or email:  dartweebrush851@gmail.com 

 

 Art at the Market (Bruce Trent Park, Summerlin) 

  Sept 28th  & 29th.  Contact Mark Vranesh:  702-245-6077 

 Anthem Highlands Artwalk (Henderson) 

  Oct 19 & 20th..  Contact Mark Vranesh:  702-245-6077 

 Boca Park Artwalk (Boca Park, Summerlin) 

  Oct 25, 26 & 27th.  Contact Mark Vranesh:  702-245-6077 

 Trails Village Center Artwalk ( Summerlin) 

  Nov 2 & 3rd.  Contact Mark Vranesh:  702-245-6077 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Clark County Artists Guild Fieldtrip ï Tropic , Utah 

 

 
Photo by Mary Aldinger 

 

Several members signed up for the trip to the beautiful Escalante area.  We all stayed in Tropic Utah at a nice 

affordable hotel with breakfast included at the restaurant next door.  The first morning the photographers, (Ron 

Aldinger, Ernesto Chavez and Dennis Watts) left early to catch the light at Bryce Canyon.  They caught the sunrise 

and were able to capture some spectacular pictures.  They arrived back just as the artists (Jan Schaeffer, Chieko 

Amadon,) Mary Aldinger and Janôs daughter were just finishing up their breakfast.  We departed shortly after for a 

day at Devilôs Garden where the photographers were able to take many pictures and the artists could set-up for 

their paintings.  We were fortunate to have Lisl and Bob Harper join us for the day as they were just a short 

distance away.  The weather held out and a nice lunch was enjoyed by all.  The next morning everyone went to Red 

Canyon for the spectacular views there.  It was a fun-filled trip, where we could enjoy the company, and the 

surroundings. Below are some pictures taken from the trip.  It was a fun trip and we look forward to the next trip 

and hope you can make it. We hope you enjoy some of the pictures that were taken on the trip. 

 

 

         Bryce Canyon ï Ron Aldinger                   Bryce Canyon Sunrise ï Dennis Watts 

    
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

       

 

 



 

 

 

Clark County Artists Guild Fieldtrip ï Tropic, Utah 
 

          Metate Arch ï Ernesto                                                        Zion Ram - Ernesto 

            
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Chieko Amadon                           Lisl & Bob Harper   Dennis Watts               Jan Schaeffer & Dana 

                    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Featured Artist Corner:  If you would like to be featured here, or know of someone in the CCAG who you would 

like to be our ñfeatured artistò please contact Mary Aldinger at 702-658-6998 

 



 

 

FEATURED ARTIST: 

DENNIS WATTS 

 
My wife and I moved to Las Vegas in 1995, and I purchased my first digital camera in 1998.  However, my interest in 

photography started in my early teens.  Playing with my father's Canon AE-1p.  You see Dad owned a real estate appraisal 

business and he would often take me with him so that I could take pictures of houses. Looking back, I was lucky, that old film 

camera forced me to learn how cameras really work.  

!ǎ ŀ ŦǊŜǎƘƳŀƴ ƛƴ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ ŀƴ ƛƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ƳŜ ǘƘŀǘΣ άǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘȅ ƛǎ ŀ Ǿŀǎǘ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘΣ Ŏƻƴǎǘŀƴǘƭȅ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ 

constantly chŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎέΦ  ¢ƘǊŜŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƭŀǘŜǊΣ ǎƘe helped me get accepted into the Art Center, in Pasadena. While preparing to 

transfer, a death in the family caused me to drop out.  I thought my career in photography was over so I packed up my 

camera.  

In 1998, my wife gave birth to our son. You can never have too 

many photographs of your child, so I dusted off my old 

equipment, traded most of it in, and entered the digital age. 

Today I am an amateur / semi pro, taking jobs for hire, and 

occasionally selling some art. My web site is Wattsimages.com. 

I have a diverse portfolio with landscapes, architectural, and 

portraits. The old Masters, Adams, Weston, etc. inspire me. And 

so do the new visionaries like Jay Patel, Kevin McNeal, Rick 

Sammon, oh and I can't forget Ernesto Chavez. My favorite 

things are, spending time with my family, taking pictures, 

teaching others, and learning more about photography. I hope you enjoy my work, and if you 

have any questions just e-mail me (Dennis@wattsimages.com) or call (702) 204-8504. 

 

.  

mailto:Dennis@wattsimages.com

